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SCHOOL STREET 

PELHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Change of hours update 

July 2022 

The purpose of this newsletter is to inform you that following the completion of the statutory 
consultation carried out between 3rd and 25th March 2022 to change the hours of operation for the 
school street, a decision has been made to change the existing hours to:         

8.15 – 9.15 am  & 2.45 – 4.00 pm
It will operate Monday – Friday term times only. 

The Council will be making the Traffic Management Order to reflect this change.  
The new restrictions will come into effect at the start of the school’s new term in September 2022. 

The hours on all the signs will be changed prior to September 2022. 

The Council intended to change the advisory signs to pictorial signs. However, due to lack of funding, 
this will not take place at this time.     

All available information including the latest Cabinet Member report, decision and updates are 
available on the Council’s website  www.merton.gov.uk/schoolstreets 

Residents within the restricted road can gain vehicular access subject to registering for an 
exemption. If you have not already, please ensure that you register for your exemption and 
familiarise yourself with the exemption restrictions / criteria. 

Please note that the contravention is against entering during these times, but drivers can 
leave at any time. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your cooperation and participation. 

ABBEY WARD COUNCILLORS 
(Contact details of Ward Councillors are provided for information purposes only) 

Councillor John Braithwaite     john.braithwaite@merton.gov.uk 
Councillor Mike Brunt   mike.brunt@merton.gov.uk 
Councillor Klaar Dresselaers   klaar.dresselaers@merton.gov.uk 

Cllr Stephen Alambritis, Cabinet Member for Transport  stephen.alambritis@merton.gov.uk 
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